
THIS WEEK:  
MARWELL ZOO, LOTS OF SPORTS, ANCIENT MYSTERY?, BOOK REVIEW 

OF THE WEEK, ROAD SAFETY, P.E.NEWS, PARTY PICNIC. BIRCH CLASS 
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THIS TERMõS SCHOOL VALUES ARE TO SPOT OUR CHILDREN WHO ARE: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHILDREN IN RECEPTION HAD AN AMAZING VISIT TO MARWELL ZOO THIS WEEK J 
 

 

 

 

 

ASPIRATIONAL & SUCCESSFUL 
 



From the Headõs Chair 
 

This week has again been full of learning, activities, excitement and even a bit of mystery 

at Riverside. Our school clubs are now up and running and the photos show how much 

these are enjoyed by everyone who takes 

part. There are 18 different clubs available 

throughout the week and I would like to thank 

the school staff for their commitment in 

making these happen. Want to get involved? 

Just pop in to the office or speak to your 

childõs teacher to find out more! 

We have had a real focus on road safety at school, reminding our children of the 

importance of the GREEN CROSS CODE ð helping to keep them safe as they are out and 

about. Stop, LOOK and LISTEN is the simple message before crossing any road and a 

special assembly lead by Miss Porter got the message across, as well as an excellent 

workshop for Y6 children from RBWMõs Imogen Leonard. 

 

 



We also welcomed a special visit from the RBWM 

library service, who delivered sessions to every class 

about reading, a love of stories, books and ideas about 

the forthcoming Summer Reading Challenge. Dan is a 

frequent visitor to RIVERSIDE and he was again 

complimentary about the childrenõs conduct, 

enthusiasm and behaviour. Thank you to Mrs Persen 

for arranging the sessions and well done children ð go 

and pick up a book! This weekõs book review is below 

for you to check out. 

This week started with a 

special day to mark Eid and 

the end of the holy month of 

Ramadan. Mrs Azad lead a 

special assembly during which 

the meaning of this festival 

was explained to the children 

and we celebrated the children 

who had completed the 

ôkindness challengeõ, set at the 

beginning of Ramadan for 

children to keep a note of the kind things they do 

for each other every day. The ôwinnersõ (apart from 

everyone of course) were then treated to a special 

picnic on the field, which they thoroughly enjoyed. 

The whole school wore their own clothes or party 

clothes and it was a nice way to mark the occasion 

and celebrate together. Thank you to all our 

families who gifted food and goodies too ð they 

were much appreciated! 

 

 

 



We ended our 

week with a 

discovery at 

school that is 

very intriguing 

and a bit of a 

mystery. John 

ôdiscoveredõ a 

special looking 

stone on the 

playground and 

his curiosity 

lead to him 

picking it up 

and putting it in his bag. It was shiny, flat and had sharp edges. When this was 

discovered in his bag at home, so his grandma decided to bring it back to school. Mrs 

Cutting took a look at the stone and wondered where it had come from ð it was flint and 

appeared to have been ôshapedõ somehow. She decided to ask Mr Bennett, our resident 

history enthusiast, who at first glance got very excited. The stone looks very similar to 

what could be an ancient artefact ð a Neolithic or Anglo-Saxon axe headé..but could it 

really be??? We have had lots of groundworks at school with the new classrooms and of 

course the field, so it is plausible that anything ôhidingõ underground may have been dug 

up. There have been Anglo-Saxon remains discovered at the Braywick site ð not far from 

the school ð so who knows? Take a look for yourself and see what you thinké Have a 

good weekend and good luck to the England boys on Sunday J 

 
Nick Stevens Headteacher 

Riverside Primary School & Nursery Tel: 01628 621741  

Email: riverside@rbwm.org.uk  @RiversideMhead 

 

BIRCH CLASS NEWS 

Weõve been having lots of fun in Birch class so far this term. Our topic is The World Cup, 

so we have been looking at the prices of the top world football players and comparing 

them using bar models. Did you know the Brazilian football player, Neymar, earns an 

incredible £775,477 per week! 

 

 

 

Staying with Maths, we have been looking at partitioning and adding three 1-digit 

numbers. Yesterday, we ventured out on to the field to find objects to create numbers 

and complete our own Sudoku grid. 
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Have you ever got stuck 

anywhere? In English, we 

have been reading the 

book ôStuckõ by Oliver 

Jeffers. It tells the story 

of how a boy was flying 

his kite in the park one 

day when it got stuck in a tree. 

In order to retrieve his kite, 

the boy ends up throwing 

many objects to dislodge it but 

to no avail. We have looked at 

how different animals get stuck in places and are planning on 

writing letters to our owners to help us to get free.  

Science in the final term is all about investigations and 

experiments. We have had lots of fun finding out which is 

faster, light or sound and have explored what happens when 

mixing different chemicals. As you can see in the picture, 

when mixing a base with an acid, a gas was created which 

inflated the balloon. 

 

WORLD CUP TIPS FOR TALKING 

 When watching parts of the world cup together, see how 

many actions words (verbs ) you can see happening and 

name them eg running, kicking, jumping, cheering- can 

you get to 20? 

 Make sure favourite toys are in a ôsmall world cupõ- draw a pitch 

set up a match for your teddy bears/small world toys/Lego people 

and provide commentary together 

 Talk about your favourite players and compare who is taller, 

faster, stronger? 

 When a match is finished or looking at scores, talk about which team scored more 

goals 


